
Mayor’s Report  
For 

June 2, 2025 Assembly Meeting 
 
 

 

1.  SEAPA Annual Shutdown: SEAPA will be shutting down the hydroelectric 
feed to Petersburg from June 10th – 18th to allow for numerous critical 

maintenance activities at Tyee Lake, Swan Lake and the SEAPA Intertie 
transmission line. Petersburg Municipal Power & Light is asking the community 
to conserve electricity to minimize the loads, enabling us to keep our added 

costs down when operating diesels. Customers are encouraged to 
conserve power which helps us burn less diesel and creates a lighter 

load for our generators. 
 

2. Mayor Jensen Fishing Season:  Mayor Jensen will be out on the fishing 

grounds for the rest of the summer Assembly meetings.  When possible, he 
will attend meetings via Zoom or in person.  Vice Mayor Marsh will conduct the 

Assembly meetings in Mayor Jensen’s absence. 
 

 

 
 

 
 


